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STATE OF WASHINGTON

UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 ● Olympia, Washington 98504-7250

(360) 664-1160 ● www.utc.wa.gov
September 12, 2014
NOTICE CANCELING HEARING AND SUSPENDING PROCEDURAL SCHEDULE

AND

NOTICE OF DEADLINE FOR FILING SETTLEMENT DOCUMENTATION
(Due by Monday, October 13, 2014)
RE:
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Waste Control, Inc., Docket TG-140560
TO ALL PARTIES:
On September 10, 2014, the regulatory staff (Staff) of the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) filed a letter informing the Commission that it had reached a partial settlement with the only other party to the matter, Waste Control, Inc. Staff states that the parties are still memorializing the terms and conditions of the partial settlement, which it will file with supporting documentation as soon as possible, and requests that the Commission cancel the evidentiary hearing scheduled for September 17, 2014.  Staff also asks that the Commission shift to a “paper-only record” for the remaining issues.
The Commission finds good cause to cancel the evidentiary hearing, scheduled for September 17, 2014, and suspend the remaining procedural schedule in this docket.  
THE COMMISSION GIVES NOTICE That the evidentiary hearing scheduled to convene on September 17, 2014, is cancelled, and the procedural schedule in this matter is suspended.  
THE COMMISSION ALSO GIVES NOTICE That the parties must file the settlement agreement and any supporting documentation, or a status report of their negotiations, by Monday, October 13, 2014.
MARGUERITE E. FRIEDLANDER
Administrative Law Judge

Respect. Professionalism. Integrity. Accountability.

